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Summary of the meeting of April 21, 2004


The meeting was chaired by Ambassador María Tamayo, Permanent Representative of Bolivia to the OAS, in her capacity as Vice Chair of the Committee, to consider the following items on the order of business, document CP/CG-1574/04.

1. Consideration of the annual report of the Inter-American Drug Abuse Control Commission (CICAD) to the General Assembly (CP/doc.3855/04)


The Committee meeting was attended by Mr. David Beall, Executive Secretary of that Commission, who summarized the corresponding report, document CP/doc.3855/04.  The delegations then put forward observations and recommendations, including, in particular, the following:

· Mention was made of the important role played by CICAD in the inter-American system’s efforts to fight all aspects of the drug problem.

· Delegates recognized the important progress made with the Multilateral Evaluation Mechanism (MEM) as a vital tool of hemispheric cooperation, one that is necessary to the formulation of effective policy to fight all manifestations of the drug problem. 

· It was decided to urge the member states to carry out the national and hemispheric recommendations set forth in the MEM reports, and to encourage them to participate in the next MEM evaluation round.

· It was requested that all the observations be taken into account in the draft resolution "Observations and Recommendations on the Annual Report of the Inter-American Drug Abuse Control Commission (CICAD).”

The Committee decided to thank CICAD for the presentation of the report, to take note of the observations and recommendations put forward, and to submit them in due course to the Permanent Council for the purposes established in Article 91.f of the OAS Charter.

It also agreed to ask CICAD to prepare the respective draft resolution, which will be discussed at a subsequent meeting of the General Committee.

2. Report of the Chair of the Inter-American Committee against Terrorism forwarding the draft resolution to the General Assembly (CP/CG-1570/04)

· Draft resolution “Support for the Work of the Inter-American Committee against Terrorism” (CP/CG-1571/04)

In this case, the Committee decided to establish an informal working group to be chaired by the Alternate Representative of Uruguay, Dr. Jorge A. Sere, to discuss the draft resolution.

3. The White Helmets Initiative
· Draft resolution and background appendices presented by the Permanent Mission of Argentina (CP/CG-1573 /04) (AG/CP/doc.673/04)
After the Alternate Representative of Argentina had introduced the topic and corresponding draft resolution, the Committee decided to request that informal consultations be held among the various delegations and that a new draft be submitted at its next meeting.

4. Consideration of the draft resolution, “Support for and Follow-up on the Activities of the Inter-American Telecommunication Commission” [presented by the Inter-American Telecommunication Commission (CITEL) in its annual report to the General Assembly (CP/doc.3839/04)] (CP/CG-1572/04)

The Committee decided to approve this draft resolution with the amendments proposed at the meeting and to forward it to the Permanent Council for submission to the General Assembly for consideration at its thirty-fourth regular session.

5. Other business
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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